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Madame President and Fellow Councilors:
Last evening, the Committee on Local Section Activities (LSAC) presented the 2012 Awards for Outstanding Performance for Local Sections at the 15th Annual ChemLuminary Awards celebration. I am pleased to announce the award-winning sections as shown on the slide. Will the Councilors from the New York, Pittsburgh, Saint Louis, Midland, Mid-Hudson and the Kentucky Lake local sections please stand to be recognized for their outstanding performance?   

Additionally, four other sections received ChemLuminary Awards as indicated on the screen. Will the Councilors from the Georgia, Indiana, Savannah River, and Northeastern local sections please stand to be recognized? 

LSAC is pleased to report that nearly all of the reviews of annual reports that have been submitted have been completed. During these reviews, LSAC has noted sections that are At-Risk because of low levels of activity. LSAC will be developing guidelines that will seek to assist local sections with moving off the At-Risk list. The statistical review which shows a compilation of all local section activity can be found at www.acs.org/getinvolved.

LSAC reviewed the June 30th Innovative Project Grant (IPG) proposals will award 12 grants totaling $30,386. This brings the total for 2013 to 33 IPG awards totaling over $73,000.  
National Chemistry Week, sponsored by the Committee on Community Activities, will be held October 20-26 and LSAC encourages all local sections to celebrate the theme: Energy Now and Forever. You have a copy of the NCW Celebrating Chemistry issue and I encourage you to share this and other NCW resources with members of your community. These efforts are just one of the many ways in which local sections are helping ACS to achieve its goals.

LSAC reviewed the current language in the ACS Constitution and Bylaws related to probationary divisions and has found that no similar language exists for local sections. LSAC will work on a petition to address this in the Society’s Bylaws.
LSAC reviewed a petition from the Syracuse Local Section requesting to change its name to the Central New York Local Section. This name change will be a more accurate reflection of the geographical locations of its membership. The neighboring sections were informed of this request and had no objections. LSAC voted to approve this petition and CPC concurs. Madame President, I so move.

LSAC has been monitoring the activity of the Monmouth County local section for several years and has been in contact with the section and its leadership regarding a lack of activity. LSAC recommends that the Monmouth County local section be dissolved, effective January 1, 2014, due to a decline in the section’s activity over the last three and I so move.  

The North Jersey local section has contacted LSAC and plans to submit a petition in 2014 to annex the Monmouth County territory.

Madame President and Members of Council, this completes my report.

Mitchell Bruce, Chair 2013
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